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The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by President Nancy Jennings in the Gibbs Room of Meade Hall at the Virginia Theological Seminary.  President Jennings made several announcements:
(1) A schedule of forthcoming Alexandria meetings was available for those interested.
(2) Flyers for Agenda Alexandria, Beatley Central Library’s Fall Festival, Walk for Animal Shelter, and the Run for Veterans by Brendan O’ Toole were also available.
The Board of Directors approved the minutes of the meetings held on 9 May and 13 June respectively.  The Board then heard and approved the Treasurer’s Report stating that the SHA account now totaled $29,180.69.  
Area Reports:  Dick Hobson, Area 3, reported that repairs had been completed on Quaker Lane and the road had been paved.  Dick Hayes, Area 5, reported that the house on Seminary Road next to the Firehouse appeared to be a ‘boarding house’ as there were always about six cars parked there.  He also said that the house on the corner of Seminary Road and North Howard Street has been expanded with a large addition.  It appears that the house is being used as a sort of synagogue.  Tom Fulton, Area 6, reported that there were two automobile break-ins at Marlboro Estates and that there were several noise disturbances at Fort Ward Park recently.  He also noted that the Fort Ward Park Superintendent had recently passed away.  Frank Putzu, Area 8, reported that the recent fire in the warehouse on South Pickett Street appears to be incendiary, which normally means one step lower than arson.  The fire investigation is ongoing.  He also said that his neighbors had complained about what they perceive to be excessive water bills.  This may be related to the recent split between water and sewage accountability.  Joe Fischer, At Large, reported that the lot in front of the Goodman House at 510 Quaker Lane has been purchased by the owner of the Goodman House.  He also reported that there was considerable work being done to replace or repair communication lines associated with the new BRAC building.  This involves a lot of digging near the curbs along the north side of Quaker Lane.  Heather Zdancewicz, VTS, reported that a lot of construction on campus associated with the building of the new chapel.  She added that groundbreaking would be on 14 September 2013 with an estimated completion date of January 2015.  The Memorial Garden site of the old burned out chapel will be dedicated on October 1, 2013.
Police Report:  SGT Houston, Police representative for SHA, reported that there were 44 ‘police events’ in the SHA area over the summer and most were larcenies from cars and buildings.  He said that overall the SHA area is in good shape crime wise. Please continue to LOCK cars, CLOSE garage doors, and report any minor thefts, including bikes.
Guest Speaker:  Monica Szczepaniec from the Alexandria City Public Schools, along with three consultants from Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., provided an excellent overview of the planned tennis court installation at TC Williams High School.  A handout with a diagram of the planned tennis courts was available.  Currently, the cost is estimated to be $800,000, the amount in the Alexandria City Public Schools budget.  If the courts were lighted, they would cost about $175,000.  The cost of managing storm water, if needed, was not included.  The presentation was well received and several questions concerning traffic and site issues answered.  The plan will be presented to Planning and Zoning Commission on December 3 and to the Alexandria City Council on December 14.
Expansion plans for the Woodbine Rehabilitation Healthcare Center on King Street were presented by Treasurer Jack Sullivan in the absence of members of Taylor Run.  The plan includes constructing a 4 story building for assisted living adjacent to residential properties on land presently zoned for residential.  The Taylor Run Civic Association opposes the plan.  A draft SHA resolution opposing the idea was tabled until further information was made available.
Old Business
Beauregard Corridor Small Area Plan – Carolyn Griglione, SHA member, volunteered to serve on the Urban Design Committee.
Landmark Mall Redevelopment Plans – in June 2013, the Howard Hughes Corporation applied to the City Planning Commission to redevelop about a third of the Landmark Mall into an urban village by demolishing the central portion and replacing it with a residential and retail mix.  Sears and Macy’s will remain in place  The Howard Hughes Corporation plans to make a $4 million contribution to the City in lieu of providing affordable housing on the site and for transit way improvements.
HOT Lanes – Congressman Jim Moran announced that there was a possibility of ending the HOT lanes at the Seminary Road ramp.  After much discussion, it was generally accepted that this was a bad idea.  Councilwoman Del Pepper said that Mayor Bill Euille had sent a letter to US Congressman Jim Moran saying essentially that the City opposes this idea.  A copy of the Mayor’s letter was subsequently provided to President Jennings.
Waterfront Law Suit – is on the Virginia Supreme Court docket for June for appeal.
New Business
October SHA meeting – we plan to discuss Alexandria’s fiscal cliff.
Annual Meeting will be held on 14 November.
Nominating Committee for SHA Board of Directors – Dick Hobson will head the Committee.
More Development on Beauregard – there are several issues forthcoming.
Bishop Ireton High School – the Diocese of Arlington submitted a SUP to hold religious services and also serve as a City Performing Arts Center at the school.  The SUP was withdrawn according to Councilwoman Pepper.
Having no further regular business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM. 
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Board Members present: Nancy Jennings, Carter Flemming, Dick Hayes, Jack Sullivan, Dick Hobson, Richard Hunt, Tom Fulton, Frank Putzu, Joe Fischer, and Heather Zdancewicz.

Others in attendance included: SGT Lemuel Houston, Council Members Del Pepper and Justin Wilson, James Durham, Carolyn Griglione, and Bill Dickinson.
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